MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Minutes of Regular Meeting of 
February 2, 2016                                        

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for Regular Session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by President David Crisenbery. Present were: Vice-President Mark Dawson and Fiscal Officer Mary Wilkie. Darrel McKinney had a family emergency and could not attend the meeting. 

Crisenbery led the Pledge of Allegiance.

The Trustees reviewed the minutes of January 5, 2016. Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the minutes as typeset.  Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea.  Motion passed.

Visitors/Public:

Scott Lipps introduced himself as a conservative Republican candidate for District 62 State Representative.  Ron Maag has reached term limits and Mr. Lipps is running for Representative Maag’s position.
Bill Wallace of the MT Zoning Appeals Board presented the Trustees with a list of several candidates that are interested in the two vacant positions on the Board. Bill would like to draw up an application for more information from the candidates. The Trustees agreed that was a good idea. Bill said there are no pending cases before the Board so there is no problem in postponing the appointment.

Road Department - Todd Fairchild reported:
Zimmer Tractor has a brush mower available to rent February 29th. Todd wasn’t able to get an exact quote for the rental. Wilkie will open up a Purchase Order for $3000.00 to cover the expense.
Crisenbery discussed the roads for chip and seal with the County for this year. The costs for the 
Township to be involved in the joint bidding process has increased and it will be more cost effective to skip this year and include more roads in next year’s bidding. 
Three houses (2649, 2859, and 2899) on O’Neall Road are having drainage problems with their culverts. The problems are on-going since the roadwork completed a few years ago. The Township cannot pay to replace individual culverts. Crisenbery will call the Engineer’s office to see if there is anything that can be done to help.

The salt usage year to date is: Village of Harveysburg- 11 ton; Township – 18 ton.

Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department – Chief Scott Hines reported:
We have two new certified Firefighters. Randy Daniels and Emily Reynolds each got their 36 hour card. They will need reimbursed their expense of $475.00 each.
The Chief presented three applicants to the Department: Andy Gardner, a current State Fire Marshall wants to run nights and weekends; Richard Slusher works for Buckeye Ambulance and wants to run a couple days a week. He is EMT only; Jessica Jolly from Clarksville is currently in EMT school. All applicants have completed successful background checks. After discussion, Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to accept the three applicants. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.
The door on the Chief’s car is badly oxidizing. He will get three bids for next meeting.

The Fire Association is hosting a spaghetti dinner on February 28th. Larose’s is providing 100 free dinners.

The Chief attended a meeting at the Marina. Concerns about the layout were discussed. They installed stand pipes and the Chief displayed a Siamese double Y and other fire-fighting materials that need to be purchased to provide proper fire protection at the Marina. The Trustees agreed that these items should not be purchased by Township taxpayer dollars but by the developers of the Marina. Crisenbery will draft a letter to our State Representatives regarding the issues and costs.

Randy Daniels presented a plan for an apparatus bay. It will be all donated materials. It will greatly organize the back area of the building. It will also allow an area for members to spend their time while being here other than in the meeting room. The Trustees want to wait till next meeting for a decision when Trustee McKinney can share his input.
TRUSTEES-Old Business:

The Road Building still needs lighting. Todd is in the building in the dark with a flashlight getting the road truck out the door in the snow storms. They have an old quote from Delta Electric and will try to get two more bids.
The flooring in the meeting room was discussed again. Tile and carpet need replaced and then the room painted.  Daniels said it could be possible to get it done by the spring election but the Trustees were doubtful. There is not enough time until March 15th.

TRUSTEES-New Business:
The meeting room and bathroom were further discussed. Todd is responsible for the cleaning of the room but it is not his job to clean up after everyone. The toilet has stains and needs to be replaced before the spring election on March 15th. Later in the meeting the Chief stated that the Fire Dept. members will keep the rooms clean.
Trustees - Correspondence and Announcements:
Warren County Health District quarterly report; Warren County Board of Elections notice of use of the Township building on March 15th. 
Fiscal Officer Reports: 
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the warrants. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.

Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the financial report. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.

Wilkie stated she wanted to further investigate Star Ohio to invest some of our monies. The interest rate is higher than we are earning at LCNB.
As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Dawson to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM. Crisenbery seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea. Motion passed.
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